
REQUEST FOR BOARD ACTION 

 

HENDERSON COUNTY 

BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

 

 

 

MEETING DATE:  April 3, 2023 

 

SUBJECT: Letter in Opposition – Senate Bill 156/House Bill 340 

 

PRESENTER: Commissioner Lapsley 

 

ATTACHMENTS:  Yes 

1.) Senate Bill 156 

 

 

SUMMARY OF REQUEST: 

 

Senate Bill 156/House Bill 340 entitled “An Act Authorizing the Children and Families Specialty 

Plan as an Additional Medicaid Managed Care Plan and Making Other Changes to Related Statutes 

Governing Medicaid Managed Care” was filed on February 23rd, 2023. The Board is requested to 

approve the attached letter in opposition to the bill, and authorize Staff to transmit it to all Henderson 

County legislators.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

BOARD ACTION REQUESTED: 

 

The Board is requested to adopt the attached Letter in Opposition as presented. 

 

 

  

 SUGGESTED MOTION: 

 

I move that the Board adopt the attached Letter in Opposition to Senate Bill 156/House Bill 

340 as presented. 



 
Henderson County  

Board of Commissioners 
1 Historic Courthouse Square ● Suite 1 ● Hendersonville, NC 28792 

Phone (828) 697-4808 ● Fax (828) 692-9855 ● www.hendersoncountync.gov 

 
Rebecca K. McCall  William G. Lapsley 
Chairman        Daniel J. Andreotta 
J. Michael Edney   David H. Hill 
Vice-Chairman 

 

 

April 3, 2023 

 

Senator Tim Moffitt 

16 West Jones Street, Rm. 2111 

Raleigh, NC 27601 

 

Re: Letter in Opposition to Senate Bill 156/House Bill 340 

 

Dear Senator Moffitt, 

 

The Henderson County Board of Commissioners has reviewed Senate Bill 156/House Bill 340. 

While we appreciate the General Assembly’s attention to improving care for North Carolina’s 

growing foster care population, we write to express the Board’s opposition to this proposed 

legislation.   

 

If adopted, this legislation would require the Department of Health and Human Services (DHHS) to 

issue a request for proposals (RFP) to procure a single statewide children and families specialty plan 

(CAF specialty plan) contract to begin operating December 1, 2024. Henderson County’s concern is 

that a one-size fits all approach, by a single provider, dismisses the individual needs and 

circumstances that exist across 100 counties. 

 

We recognize that improvements to the foster care system are important to all communities. 

However, we believe that local decisions should be made locally, by officials who know their 

communities better than a single organization. Working with DHHS to address the unique challenges 

specific to each county allows for a system of more stable and personalized care, provided locally.   

 

Henderson County is committed to the provision of services to foster children, that are in the best 

interests of those children. It is the consensus of the Board of Commissioners that Senate Bill 156/House 

Bill 340 does not support goal. Please accept this letter as the Board’s opposition to the legislation as 

proposed. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Rebecca McCall, Chairman 

Henderson County Board of Commissioners 

 

cc:  Representative Jennifer Balkcom 

Representative Jake Johnson 



 
Henderson County  

Board of Commissioners 
1 Historic Courthouse Square ● Suite 1 ● Hendersonville, NC 28792 

Phone (828) 697-4808 ● Fax (828) 692-9855 ● www.hendersoncountync.gov 

 
Rebecca K. McCall  William G. Lapsley 
Chairman        Daniel J. Andreotta 
J. Michael Edney   David H. Hill 
Vice-Chairman 

 

 

April 3, 2023 

 

Representative Jennifer Balkcom 

16 West Jones Street, Rm. 2215 

Raleigh, NC 27601-1096 

 

Re: Letter in Opposition to Senate Bill 156/House Bill 340 

 

Dear Representative Balkcom, 

 

The Henderson County Board of Commissioners has reviewed Senate Bill 156/House Bill 340. 

While we appreciate the General Assembly’s attention to improving care for North Carolina’s 

growing foster care population, we write to express the Board’s opposition to this proposed 

legislation.   

 

If adopted, this legislation would require the Department of Health and Human Services (DHHS) to 

issue a request for proposals (RFP) to procure a single statewide children and families specialty plan 

(CAF specialty plan) contract to begin operating December 1, 2024. Henderson County’s concern is 

that a one-size fits all approach, by a single provider, dismisses the individual needs and 

circumstances that exist across 100 counties. 

 

We recognize that improvements to the foster care system are important to all communities. 

However, we believe that local decisions should be made locally, by officials who know their 

communities better than a single organization. Working with DHHS to address the unique challenges 

specific to each county allows for a system of more stable and personalized care, provided locally.   

 

Henderson County is committed to the provision of services to foster children, that are in the best 

interests of those children. It is the consensus of the Board of Commissioners that Senate Bill 156/House 

Bill 340 does not support goal. Please accept this letter as the Board’s opposition to the legislation as 

proposed. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Rebecca McCall, Chairman 

Henderson County Board of Commissioners 

 

cc:  Senator Tim Moffitt 

Representative Jake Johnson 



 
Henderson County  

Board of Commissioners 
1 Historic Courthouse Square ● Suite 1 ● Hendersonville, NC 28792 

Phone (828) 697-4808 ● Fax (828) 692-9855 ● www.hendersoncountync.gov 

 
Rebecca K. McCall  William G. Lapsley 
Chairman        Daniel J. Andreotta 
J. Michael Edney   David H. Hill 
Vice-Chairman 

 

 

April 3, 2023 

 

Representative Jake Johnson 

16 West Jones Street, Rm. 2215 

Raleigh, NC 27601-1096 

 

Re: Letter in Opposition to Senate Bill 156/House Bill 340 

 

Dear Representative Johnson, 

 

The Henderson County Board of Commissioners has reviewed Senate Bill 156/House Bill 340. 

While we appreciate the General Assembly’s attention to improving care for North Carolina’s 

growing foster care population, we write to express the Board’s opposition to this proposed 

legislation.   

 

If adopted, this legislation would require the Department of Health and Human Services (DHHS) to 

issue a request for proposals (RFP) to procure a single statewide children and families specialty plan 

(CAF specialty plan) contract to begin operating December 1, 2024. Henderson County’s concern is 

that a one-size fits all approach, by a single provider, dismisses the individual needs and 

circumstances that exist across 100 counties. 

 

We recognize that improvements to the foster care system are important to all communities. 

However, we believe that local decisions should be made locally, by officials who know their 

communities better than a single organization. Working with DHHS to address the unique challenges 

specific to each county allows for a system of more stable and personalized care, provided locally.   

 

Henderson County is committed to the provision of services to foster children, that are in the best 

interests of those children. It is the consensus of the Board of Commissioners that Senate Bill 156/House 

Bill 340 does not support goal. Please accept this letter as the Board’s opposition to the legislation as 

proposed. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Rebecca McCall, Chairman 

Henderson County Board of Commissioners 

 

cc:  Senator Tim Moffitt 

Representative Jennifer Balkcom 


